
 

 

11th March 2020 
 
 
Dear Panel Members,  
 
Thank you again for your rigorous and insightful review of the MA Art and Environment programme 
proposal. The conditions of the report were very fair and the recommendations encouraging and supportive 
of the programme. The course coordinators have now completed the conditions and recommendations 
outlined by the panel.   
 

Conditions 

• Condition 1. (pages 1 – 37) The programme document has been proofed for accuracy and 
consistency throughout.  

• Condition 2. (PD: pages 4 – 7 / SH: pages 8 - 9) The programme document and the student 
handbook now reflect the current TU Dublin academic calendar.  

 

Recommendations 

• Recommendation 1. (pages 11 – 37) The course coordinators were highly appreciative of the 
framework suggested by the panel in the strong recommendations and have developed a 
twenty-six-page outline clarifying the intellectual framework for the programme: 

▪ Programme Philosophy (Archipelagic Thinking) 

▪ Conceptual Grammar (Socially Engaged Art)  

▪ Object of Study (Environment)  

▪ Pedagogical Framework (World-centered)  

• Recommendation 2. (pages 15 – 18) the programme document explicitly outlines how the 
‘environment’ will underpin the object of study. 

• Recommendation 3. (pages 4 – 7, continuous) The Student Handbook explicitly outlines how the 
‘environment’ will underpin the object of study. 

• Recommendation 4. (pages 22 – 37) The module learning outcomes, indicative syllabus and 
reading lists have been revised to reflect the breadth and depth of learning that students will be 
expected to achieve on completion of each module.  



 

 

• Recommendation 5. (pages 22 – 37) Each module title has been reviewed and rewritten 
accordingly.  

• The Post Graduate Exit award has been removed from the Programme Document. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Head,  
TU Dublin School of Creative Arts 

 


